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State to host an informational session on access to rural funding through Brownfields   
 

SANTA FE - The New Mexico Environment Department will be joined by the Rural Ombudsman 
with the Department of Finance and Administration/Local Government Division to host an 
informational session on how to access funding through the Brownfields Program to increase 
economic development in rural communities.     
 

A brownfield is a property whose expansion, redevelopment, or reuse may be complicated by 
the presence or potential presence of a hazardous substance, pollutant, or contaminant. 

Presenters will explain the Targeted Brownfield Assessment process and how applicants can 
utilize the Brownfield Revolving Loan Fund and the Voluntary Remediation Program to facilitate 
the safe redevelopment or reuse of facilities throughout the state. Examples of recent 
successful brownfield projects in New Mexico include the Tucumcari Train Depot and the 
Sawmill Village in Albuquerque.  

  
Tucumcari Mainstreet Building Before and After  
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This webinar is free and open to the public. Local government and economic development staff 
members across the state are encouraged to participate.  
 

WHAT: Brownfields: A Doorway to Economic Development  
PRESENTERS: Karen Menetrey, Program Manager, and Savannah Richards, Project Manager  
Brownfields Program, New Mexico Environment Department  
WHEN: September 21, 2022, at 10:00 a.m.  
WHERE: Click here to join.   

##  
 

About New Mexico Environment Department: NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, 

national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as required by 
applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt 
of inquiries concerning non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, 

including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 
1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 
of the Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this 

notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kathryn 
Becker, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | 

Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us. If you believe that you have 
been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-
Discrimination Coordinator.  
 

About Department of Finance & Administration: The New Mexico Department of Finance and 
Administration (DFA) serves New Mexico through fiscal management support for state agencies, local 
governments, and community-based programs to achieve responsible and quality fiscal services for all 

New Mexicans. DFA received a clean audit for FY21 and remains committed to the continued 
improvement of the state's financial reporting. DFA was also an instrumental part in the accurate count 

of the 2020 Census, ensuring the promise of additional federal funding for the state.   
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